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Recital: ‘The Power of Dance’

The Vermillion Area Dance Organization presented it Mother’s Day recital, “The Power of Dance,” 2 p.m., Sunday, May 12, in the Vermillion High School Performing Arts Center. The two-hour show included two acts
and 45 unique performances by scores of local dancers of all ages. Pictured are (from left) Isabelle Newcombe, Raygen Dean (jumping), Jenna Irwin, Willa Freeman, and Neveah Rusher. Full gallery of photos may be
seen and purchased at spotted.plaintalk.net.
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By Travis Gulbrandson
travis.gulbrandson@plaintalk.net

Members of the Vermillion City Council
heard two change options for the recycling
program it shares with Yankton at a special
meeting May 6.

Although no action was taken, more
members were in favor of an option that would
have the recyclable items sorted, processed and
marketed by the Vermillion Recycling Center.

As landfill manager Bob Iverson explained
the option, “After everything is processed, the
sorted materials will be marketed by Vermillion,
and we’re thinking there’s going to be an
increase of approximately 2.7 times the current
(revenue).”

The other option also would have the
materials brought to Vermillion, but they would
be baled here and shipped to a different facility,
which would then sell it.

“Right now, we sell it ourselves,” Iverson said.
“If we go to this option, we ship it off to another
(center), and we don’t know if we’re getting any
money from them or not.”

These two options were taken from a list of
four that were presented to the Joint Powers
Board in March, which recommended the same
option as the Vermillion council — Option 2,
officially — but wanted additional feedback.

If the Vermillion Recycling Center were to
move forward with Option 2, some changes
would have to be made.

While both options are single-stream
recycling — a system where all recyclable

Council considers options
for local recycling program

materials are collected in the same container —
Option 2 would require more preparation.

“One is remodeling the recycling center,”
Iverson said. “This has to be done probably no
matter what we do, because (it) needs to be
updated for air safety and remodeled just so
there’s an easier flow of materials coming into
the building.

“The purchase of a sort line would be around
$300,000, and we would need an additional two
employees for the sort line, which is around
$65,000,” he said.

However, Iverson said he hopes to expand the
recycling collection locations to mobile homes
and larger apartment buildings.

“We won’t have any reliance on a third party
to accept our materials,” he said. “We can decide
what we want to do in intake. When we have
good markets, the joint powers will see the
benefits of this.”

Glass and certain kinds of plastic still will not
be accepted, but because the Joint Powers will
own the sort line, it will be easier to adjust the
materials that are accepted, Iverson said.

“We can either decrease or increase the
materials we’re taking by what the market tells
us,” he said.

City Manager John Prescott also expressed
the hope that with expanded collection locations
and larger containers, more people would take
part.

“In 2012, we recycled about 2.2 pounds a day,
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The Special Olympics torch burned brightly Monday as athletes and law enforcement officers ran together
from Jolley Elementary School to Main Street and the Clay County Courthouse in Vermillion Gov. Dennis
Daugaard proclaimed May 13-18 as Law Enforcement Torch Run Week for Special Olympics South Dakota.
The Torch Run is a grassroots fundraiser for the Special Olympics, comprised of law enforcement officers and
athletes from across the state. Each year, the group of runners meets a week before the summer games to
travel from Sioux Falls to Spearfish with the torch. Two torch run groups began their journey from Sioux Falls
on Monday morning — one going north and the other south - and they converged in Pierre Tuesday after-
noon. Together, they continued through the Badlands and into Rapid City, concluding their trip in Spearfish
on Thursday night for the Special Olympics opening ceremony. The Special Olympic Games take place May
16-18.
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